
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
  
 

 
TO: EUSTIS CITY COMMISSION 
  

FROM: Tom Carrino, City Manager 
  

DATE: June 19, 2025 
  

RE: Appointment to the Eustis Housing Authority (EHA) – One Commissioner 

Introduction: 
This item is for consideration of the reappointment of Dr. Hugh Frazier Brockington, II to the 
Eustis Housing Authority. 

Background: 
The Eustis Housing Authority Board of Directors consists of five members who serve 

staggered four-year terms. The Eustis City Commission appoints the Board of 

Directors/Commissioners because the State of Florida declared the EHA a dependent unit of 

the City of Eustis. The EHA is funded by the Federal Government. 

After the 30-day process of advertising for the term, there were no additional applicants. Dr. 
Brockington submitted a request to seek reappointment on 5/13/2025 (attached). 
 

Recommended Action: 
Staff recommends consideration of the reappointment of Dr. Hugh Brockington for the 
following term: 1/17/2025 to 1/17/2029. 

Prepared By: 
Christine Halloran, City Clerk 

Reviewed By: 

Miranda Burrowes, Assistant City Manager 

 


